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LETTER DATED 25 NOVEMBER 1979 FROM THE SECRETARY-GENERAL 
ADDRESSED TO THE PRESIDENT OF THE SECURITY COUNCIL 

I wish to refer to the grave situation which has arisen in the relations 
between the United States and Iran. The Government of the United States is deeply 
disturbed at the seizure of its Embassy in Teheran and the detention of its 
diplomatic personnel, in violation of the relevant international conventions. The 
Government of Iran seeks redress for injustices and abuse of human rights which, 
in its view, were committed by the previous &gime. The international community 
is increasingly concerned that the dangerous level of tension between these two 
countries threatens peace and stability in the region and could have disastrous 
consequences for the entire world. 

In my opinion, therefore, the present crisis poses a serious threat to 
international peace and security. Accordingly, in the exercise of my responsibility 
under the Charter of the United Nations, I ask that the Security Council be 
convened urgently in an effort to seek a peaceful solution of the problem in 
conformity with the principles of justice and intwnational law. 

(Signed) Kurt WALDHEIM 
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